Please pray for
Lupita Montalvo, Cindy Balvanz,
Aracely Lobato, Jacob and Dena

Sudtegte, Jim and Lisette Boylan,
Marge Montgomery, Lyle Dockwell,
Patrick Mejia.

Mass Schedule

Monday, June 4
St. Mark, 8:30am

Ed & Greg Robbins
Tuesday, June 5
St. Patrick, Hampton, 8:30am
Wednesday, June 6
Eldora Spec. Care, 9:30am
Jerold Lawler
Thursday, June 7
St. Mary, Eldora, 8:30am
Orv Gatton
Franklin Gen. Care Center, 9:30am

Friday, June 8
St. Mary, Ackley, 8:30am

Saturday, June 9
St. Mary, Ackley, 4:00pm
Dorothy Wessels
St. Mary, Eldora, 6:30pm
Fred & Anna Lawler
Sunday, June 10
St. Patrick, Hampton, 8:00am
Gerald Buss
St. Mark, lowa Falls, 10:30am
Shelby Miller
Spanish Mass- St. Patrick,
Hampton, 5:30pm,
For the People

Beginning June 4, 2018, St.
Patrick offices will be open on
Mondays and closed on Friday.

This is a permanent change.

Congratulations to the incoming St. Patrick Pastoral
Council members, Todd Wragge, Chad Murray and Sue
Rowen. We are honored to have you quiding and serving

our parish.

Hardin County Relay for Life will be held on Friday, June 8th
from 2pm until 1lpm at the AGWSR track in Ackley. Please join
St. Mary'steam, Prayersfor a Cure, as we try to raise money
for and bring awarenessto all that the American Cancer
Society does to battle cancer and the effects it has on patients
and their families. Everyoneisinvited to come walk laps
during the event. If you would like to donate to the cause,
please go to our page online on the Relay for Life website or
place your donation in the collection basket marked "Relay for
Life" or give your donation to Barb Keninger.

FOUR PARISH GOLF TOURNAMENT is scheduled for
June 24 at1p.m.at the Ackley Rec Center - it will be four
person best shot. Call St. Marys, Ackley to register 641-
847-2329 (leave a message with a contact number) by
June 17

The St. Patrick Parish Community Life Committee has
been asked to plan some type of dinner fundraising
event unlike the salad luncheon or fall dinner. To do
this we will need many committed hands to represent
every part of our parish community!! We are looking at
Sunday, March 17, 2019. In our brainstorming we
came up with a theme of a “Mexican Irish” theme.
Don’t call it Carlos O’Kelly’s as that name is trade
marked!! But do submit possible names! We will have
our first planning meeting on Tuesday June 26 at 5pm.
Please contact Deb Roberts @djhr92 @centurylink.net

or Cell (319)560-6102 or House (641)456-3713

MARK YOUR CALENDARS Father Tony's Farewell
party has been planned for July 8 at Noon, St. Mary,
Ackley Parish Hall. Everyone is welcome to stop by
and wish him well as he moves on to his next
assignment.

Thrive: Promised to Freedom
Young Adults, are you longing to connect with others like you
and to carve out time with God? Maybe struggling to be an
intentional Catholicin a new life setting? You, spouses, and
friends are cordially invited to a weekend day retreat for and by
young adults. Thrive: Promised to Freedom will be on Sunday,
June 24,2018 from 8:30-4 PM at Ss. Peter and Paul Church
(14238 500th Avenue, Ames, on the Boone-Story County line).
The dayincludes Sunday Mass, presentations,
discussions, breakfast and lunch, light recreation, and
Eucharistic Adoration. Featured speakers are Fr. Aaron Junge
of St. Thomas Aquinas and Ss. Peter and Paul Churches, and
Deacon Ron Smith and Barbara Moore of St. Cecilia Church.
Registration is $16.50 online through the St. Thomas Aquinas
Event Registration link (https://staparish.weshareonline.org).
Register by Thursday, June 21. Thrive is organized by CAYAC,
the Catholic Ames Young Adult Community. Questions? Contact
Hillary Holmes, Thrive Chair and CAYAC Spiritual
Coordinator (hillaryholmes@mac.com, 319-573-7625).

BOOK CLUB at St. Mary, Ackley - we will be meeting on the
first Monday of the month at 6:30 p.m. in the parith hall
(new room). Our first meeting will be June 4 - the discussion
will be on the book "Wonder" by R] Palacio ~ as of now it will
be your responsibility to find the book and have it read by
June 4. But if by chance you are having a hard time finding
the book call the parish office. Please join us ~ everyone is
welcome!

ANNOUNCEMENTS: Any weekend Mass announcements will need to
be into Angi dbg097sec@dbgarch.org by Thursday noon.

Due to earlier deadlines for the combined linkage bulletin, any articles
or announcements that you wish to place in the bulletin will need to
be submitted to Angi dbg097sec@dbgarch.org by the Friday prior.

St. Mary
Saturday, June 9
4:00pm

Lector: Steve Abbas, Nina Schmitz

Communion: Jen Kuper, Jessica
Schipper, Mackenzie Kielty

Ushers: Mike Bonewitz, Bob Burkle,
Matt Pfaltzgraff, Duane Sudtelgte

Greeters: Duane and Linda Sudtelgte

Communion to the Homebound: Kathy
Burkle

Altar Servers: Eli Kuper, Hannah
Thomas

Sacristan: Linda Sudtelgte
St. Patrick

Sunday, June 10
8:00am

Lector: Carolina Gaytan
Communion: Dee Schermer(W)
Shirley Robinson/Lili Alonzo/
Maria Alonzo/Deb Roberts(W)
Ushers: Ryan Winters/Bob Olh

Greeters: Wayne & Jane Eckhoff
John & Barb Heilskov

Communion to the Homebound:
Tom Crane

Altar Servers:
Connor Miller/Bryan Flores

Sacristan: Cindy Dirksen

Money Counters: Rose VanDyke
John & Janice Ripperger

Organist: Leon Kuehner
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Oficina de ministerio Hispano: 641-812-2590
Programa de Misas del Enlace, mayo-agosto 2018
El sdbado 4:00pm Santa Maria, Ackley
El sibado 6:30pm Santa Maria, Eldora
El domingo 8:00am San Patricio, Hampton
El domingo 10:30pm San Marcos, lowa Falls
El domingo 5:30pm San Patricio, Hampton-Misa en espaiiol

Habrd un desayuno de roll después de la Misa en St. Patrick el 3 de junio. Por favor comuniquese con deb
Roberts si puede ofrecerse como voluntario para hacer panecillos de canela o café.

Marque sus calendarios la fiesta de despedida del padre Tony ha sido planeada para el 8 de julio al
mediodia, St. Mary, Ackley Parish Hall. Todo el mundo es Bienvenido a pasar por aqui y desearle
asi como él pasa a su siguiente mision.

Comenzando el 4 de junio de 2018, las oficinas de St. Patrick estaran abiertas los lunes y cerradas
el viernes. Esto es un cambio permanente.

June 2-3, 2078
The Most Holy
Body & Blood of
Christ

St. Patrick

1405 N. Federal - Hampton
641-456-4857

-

St. Mary

611 Sherman - Ackley
641-847-2329

=

A note from Fr. Tony
Next weekend (June 8-10) | will be in Cedar Falls serving as spiritual director for a retreat for engaged couples. After
the retreat, | will be out of the office through Friday, June 15 for a little R & R. As | mentioned before, both Fr.
Kevin and | are taking some time personal time prior to the new assignments beginning July 10,
Last weekend, | announced that Archbishop Jackels has assigned effective immediately Deacon Rob Claypool to
serve as deacon in our parishes. Deacon Rob and his wife Sharon have recently moved to Marshalltown. Deacon
Rob works full time for Hy-Vee in Eldora. Deacon Rob, along with most deacons, volunteer 8 to 10 hours per week in
their assignment and are able to preside at baptisms and marriages. This is a sudden development, and we are still
working on the rest of his duties. Sharon also works full time but will also volunteer when able. This is great news
and a great help for Fr. Kevin when he takes over as pastor. Please welcome Deacon Rob and Sharon to our
parishes. Have a great week!

Una nota del P. Tony
El préximo fin de semana (del 8 al 10 de junio) estaré en Cedar Falls sirviendo como director espiritual para un retiro
para parejas comprometidas. Después del retiro, estaré fuera de la oficina hasta el viernes, 15 de junio por un poco
de R & R. Como mencioné antes, ambos el Padre Kevin y yo nos tomamos un tiempo personal antes de las nuevas
tareas que comienzan el 10 de julio. iQue tengan una buena semanal
El fin de semana pasado, anuncié que el Arzobispo Jackels asigno efectivo de inmediato al Didcono Rob Claypool
para que sirviera como didcono en nuestras parroquias. El didcono Rob y su esposa Sharon se mudaron
recientemente a Marshalltown. Deacon Rob trabaja a tiempo completo para Hy-Vee en Eldora. El Didcono Rob,
junto con la mayoria de los didconos, ofrece voluntariamente de 8 a 10 horas por semana en sus asignaciones y
puede presidir en los bautismos y matrimonios. Este es un acontecimiento recién, y todavia estamos ocupandonos
en cuanto al resto de sus funciones. Su esposa, Sharon, también trabaja a tiempo completo, pero también se
ofrecerd de voluntario cuando pueda. Esta es una gran noticia y un gran refuerzo para el Padre Kevin cuando él
comience como pastor. Démosle la bienvenida a Deacon Rob y a Sharon a nuestras parroquias. jQue tengan una
buena semanal!

Pastor: Rev. Anthony Kruse dbgl08@dbgarch.org
Associate Pastor: Rev. Kevin Earleywine k.earleywine@dbgarch.org

Director of Faith Formation: Jolene Harms
St. Mary -Bookeeping and Main: Brent and Sue Harrenstein 641-857-2329
St. Patrick:Secretary/Bookkeeper: Angi Wright Office Hours Tues — Fri. 9-3:30 p.m. 641-456-4857
Archdiocese Website www.arch.pvt.k12.ia.us  St.Mary/St. Patrick Website www.franklinhardincatholic.org

E-Mail St Patrick: dbg097sec@dbgarch.org  St. Mary: stmary.stpatrick@yahoo.com

Baptism Preparation Dates: Contact the Parish office for details.
Marriage Preparation: Contact pastor six months in advance
Reconciliation: | hour prior to weekend Masses and 30 minutes following weekday Mases (travel time permitting)

In case of an emergency requiring a priest, please call 641-425-5736
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